Minutes of the Meeting of Scawby Events Team

18th May 2021

PRESENT: Jo Greaves Vice Chair, Rosemary Platts Secretary, Neil Johnson, Hayley Nutbrown,

Janine Parrish, Jeff Revitt

APOLOGIES: Tracey Powell, Hannah Almey, Sara Neall, Rebecca Brocklesby

Finance.

The balance in the bank is £6,085.10

Gala 2021

The treasure hunts are prepared and Rosemary will send pdfs to the Vicarage for printing at the beginning of June - 100 of the main one and 50 of the children's one. It was decided that 2 boxes would be situated in the Coop for the returned forms with a cut off time of 5pm on Sunday, Jo to collect and mark the main one and Hayley to collect and mark the children's one. The Coop and the Post Office will be selling the main treasure hunt maps for £2 each and the children's one can be picked up free or downloaded from the website. If there are a few winners of the children's treasure hunt the names will be put into a hat, Hayley is to buy some sweets from S & J Pick & Mix Sweets for a prize. The main Treasure Hunt has a prize of £10 and a shield which can be presented after engraving. All winners and the answers will be posted online.

37 scarecrows have been promised so far; the map will be a free download from the website. We only have one wheelbarrow but it will also be marked on the map together with where the yarn-bombing is situated. Tracey and Rosemary will judge the scarecrows on Thursday and leave certificates for the winners to display. The prize money, £30, £20 & £10 will be given out at the time and the shield presented after engraving. Winners will be posted online.

St Hybald's Church is doing some yarn bombing and there is to be some live music by Earth Folk, Keith Duke and Polly Brown, on Saturday at 11am and 2pm. Other areas to be yarn bombed are; Village Green, Church Lane, Chapel Lane, Vicarage Lane Bus Shelter, 4 Lidgett Close, Mill Lane and the Coop.

Gala 3rd to 5th June 2022

The list of items already provisionally booked was passed around, (see attached). Neil said he would contact Peter Papworth about classic vehicles, Jo is to contact a pizza van and Hayley will contact Tsunami Allstars. Rosemary to contact Richard Frank to ask how much a marquee costs to hire. Jo suggested a children's entertainer, Sarah Stone and said she would contact her. Janine suggested Lego building as an activity as she can supply lots of Lego. Everyone to think about new ideas including a tea and coffee van/stall as it was decided that doing our own "Gala Café" is too much work when we have so many things to do. It was agreed that we should try a Fun Run again next year. We will have a treasure hunt but no scarecrows to give people a rest from making them.

We spent some time discussing the Friday night dance and we unanimously decided to book a band called Glam 45 at a cost of (no more than) £1500. Jo has seen the band and said they were brilliant and they do a full evening's entertainment. We will have to run at a loss but hope to sell 80 to 90 tickets. The whole team need to be enthusiastic and encourage Scawby to turn out for this dance and have a fantastic night at the beginning of Gala Weekend 2022

AOB

There was no other business and the meeting closed at 8.45pm